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 DROUGHT GARDEN (5) – FINAL RESPONSE 

Following the second letter sent to JLG Investments Ltd the email, as shown below, has been 

received.  Molly Frankham has advised that unless any further evidence is produced it is not sensible 

to incur further costs in pursuing transfer of the land.   She does not consider that there is any 

further action Stanway Parish Council can take. 

From: Chris Worthington <Chris.Worthington@knightsplc.com> 
Sent: 24 February 2021 13:31 
To: Molly Frankham <Molly.Frankham@ellisonssolicitors.com> 
Subject: RE: Rear Land - Villa Road, Stanway 
  
Dear Molly (if I may) 
  
I act for JLG Investments Limited and Colin Godfrey has forwarded your email below to me. 
  
My client appreciates your client’s constructive engagement on this.  However, my client has no 
interest in transferring its freehold ownership in its land (or any part of it) to your client at this time. 
  
I understand your client has cleared the land of its furniture and equipment, for which my client is 
grateful.  On 1 March my client will enclose the area with hoarding to prevent any further anti-social 
behaviour. 
  
This correspondence is intended to set out my client’s open position and therefore there is no need 
for it to be marked “without prejudice”.  
  
Kind regards. 
Chris Worthington 
Partner 
Knights plc 

 

Please note that the work enclosing the site has begun. 

The email above refers to the removal of furniture and equipment.  Two benches and two bins 

remain at the site.  The bins have been removed prior to enclosure.  There are problems with one 

bench as it so firmly fixed, but all attempts are being made to reclaim it from behind the hoardings.  

The small section of land behind the bench has not be enclosed, as shown in the diagram below, 

received from JLG Investments Ltd, but please note that SPC will still not own that area and any costs 

incurred in respect of it are unlikely to be recoverable.  
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It is important to note that SPC still has responsibility for maintenance of the footpath which runs 

through the centre of the area of land in question.  I enclose a copy of the key section of the Deed of 

Dedication for your reference (see below). 
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